ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
SPECIAL BOARD/BUILDING STUDY COMMITTEE MEETING
September 29, 2014
The special meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by President Dennis Hetrick,  at 
6:10 p.m. on Monday, September 29, 2014, in the high school library. Board member missing was Corey Hanson.
Dennis Hetrick recognized Andy LaFerriere of MEP Associates who spoke at the meeting.
Mr. LaFerriere gave a one page handout to the board and building study committee summarizing the geothermal bore field recommendations.  Mr. LaFerriere discussed the feasibility of the horizontal vs vertical bores for geothermal conductivity.  The horizontal (directional bores) are less expensive to drill, but require more green space. Often, these bores are unable to drill through rock layers, and the thermal conductivity and diffusivity are typically not as high as vertical.  The vertical bores are more expensive ($5.00 per foot more), but they require less green space, typically provide higher thermal conductivity and diffusivity than horizontal bore, and have more stability in ground temperature over time.  

Joseph Mlinar left the meeting at 6:19 p.m.

Mr. Sedlmayr or MEP was not able to locate the information on Jeanette Ruff's well.  MEP has another contact and will try again to collect Mrs. Ruff's well information from the state.
The test bores that would be made to do a thermal conductivity test could then be used for the geothermal project.  If the board decide to do the thermal conductivity test, this would allow MEP to very accurately tell us how effective the system would be and cost of the system.


Dave Earney,  Building Study Committee member, had concerns with how this would affect neighbors, and if there were leaks in the system or the test bore, what would that do to the environment.  Mr. LaFerriere didn't believe there would be any issues with neighbors, it might just be a little noisy.  Mr. LaFerriere will check with Jeff at MEP regarding the concern of any leaks.  Mr. Sedlmayr asked what the life of the system would be.  Mr. LaFerriere stated they are rated at 50 years.  
Dave Earney questioned the combination of vertical and horizontal bores being more beneficial.  Mr. LaFerriere stated that it was possible to do both, but they would have to do both conductivity tests, and believes it would not be worth the investment.
Dwight Ruff, Building Study Committee member, asked if the cost in the Energy Study Report for the geothermal system was based on horizontal or vertical bores.  Mr. LaFerriere said they were based on vertical bores.

There are also supplemental solar panels back up noted in the geothermal numbers.  Discussion was held on why to install the panels on the roof and not on the ground.  Discussion on cost of taking solar out and upping the number of BTU on the boiler.  Mr. Sedlmayr was wondering if our current LP tanks were being used in the cost estimates or if new tanks were being purchased.  Mr. LaFerriere will look into both of these questions and get back to the board and committee.

Meeting adjourned 7:00 p.m.
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